Design and Access Statement, Heritage statement and Arboriculturalist Statement for replacement of part front wall with railings and the widening of the driveway access by 500mm with new gates at Sefton Park, 10 Royal Crescent, Weston-super-Mare

Use, Amount, Layout, Scale, Landscaping and Access

The scheme proposal is as detailed above.

The locations of the proposals are as indicated on the attached block plan.

No additional landscaping is proposed and access into and out of the site will remain unchanged apart from the 500mm increase in the driveway width opening.
The new iron railings will be ‘Fleur de lis’ style to exactly match profile of the railings on the neighbouring property but to be painted black.
The driveway is to be widened as the premises often has Ambulances and larger vehicles that make deliveries to the site – the result of which has been that the current driveway pier has been accidentally knocked down.  The attached photograph refers to this.  The retained driveway pillar is to be repaired and re-instated.
Flood risk and parking

The application site is in flood zone 3; however the proposed location of the works are located in flood zone 1 and are all external with no operational development.

The existing building has upper floors and in the event of a flood, occupiers could enter the property and go upstairs until flood water recede.  Given this factor, no further comments are deemed necessary for the flood risk assessment.

For parking, this will not be affected by this proposed scheme and the number of occupants of the site will not increase.  As such, no further comment is deemed necessary.

Heritage statement

10 Royal Crescent is a Grade II listed building situated approximately 50 metres from the sea front and sat snuggly behind bars and hotels on the sea front.

This scheme does not require any alterations to the listed building but the proposed works are to the boundary of the property.

The outer boundary of the site is a crescent shape and is well screened by mature trees and hedges in a raised border.
The proposed works will remove a wall that has cracked as a result if the foundations being affected due to the close proximity of a mature tree.  The wall removal will enable iron railings that are thinner to be installed and they will match the railings of the neighbouring property.  As such, the scheme proposals will not only enhance the area, they will also ensure the longevity of the mature tree on site and release pressure on the existing root system cause by the current wall in place.

Arboricultural statement

The location of the works be sited on a current foundations and no ground works will be required.

Tree protection measures are specifically detailed on the plans that accompany this statement and protection measures around the trunk are proposed in addition to Herras Fencing to protect the root protection area.

To the area where the driveway is to be widened by 500mm, there are shrubs and hedges located behind the wall.  They are sized with stems/trunks less than 75mm at 1.5m in height and as such, no further comment or protection measures are required or relevant.
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